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Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

From: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health
Sent: Wednesday, December 17, 2014 2:39 PM
To: 'Brent Wheeler'
Cc: Roe, Dilan, Env. Health; Mark Youngkin; Tim Hallen; Annette Chen; Brian Sheaff; John 

Accacian
Subject: RE: SWRCB August 2014 Review Summary Report - 5930 College Avenue, Oakland

Brent, 
Sorry for my delay.  I just received correspondence for two other sites that caused me to recall this email. 
 
In short, the letter does not change the scope of the project; it just documents that the two agencies are in disagreement.  
ACEH remains as the agency that provides oversight.  ACEH’s letters are based on applying the LTCP to the case and to 
provide the rationale (see the April 11, 2014 letter).  As is stated in that letter, if additional data is available (either we 
missed or that your aware of but hasn’t been provided), that would allow us to change our understanding of the site under 
the LTCP, we are very willing to change our position.  In part that was the purpose of our meetings.  If the data isn’t there 
yet, then additional data collection is warranted to fill the gap in the data (data gap).  That obviously is the purpose of the 
planned Data Gap Work Plan. 
Let me know if you have other questions. 
 
Mark Detterman 
Senior Hazardous Materials Specialist, PG, CEG 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda, CA  94502 
Direct: 510.567.6876 
Fax:    510.337.9335 
Email: mark.detterman@acgov.org 
 
PDF copies of case files can be downloaded at: 
 
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm 
 
 

From: Brent Wheeler [mailto:b.wheeler@ggtr.com]  
Sent: Thursday, December 04, 2014 2:26 PM 
To: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health 
Cc: dylan.roe@acgov.org; Mark Youngkin; Tim Hallen; Annette Chen; Brian Sheaff; John Accacian 
Subject: SWRCB August 2014 Review Summary Report - 5930 College Avenue, Oakland 
 
Mark, 
 
Attached is a copy of an August 2014 Review Summary Report uploaded by the SWRCB to State 
Geotracker database on November 6, 2014 for the subject LUST investigation site. Per your April 11, 
2014 Letter and follow up meeting at your office on October 30, 2014, we are currently preparing our 
Data Gap Work Plan and Focused Site Conceptual Model and request clarification on how 
information provided in the SWRCB's report may impact the proposed scope of work in the Data Gap 
Work Plan / SCM. 
 
Please contact us with any questions.  
 



2

Brent Wheeler 
Golden Gate Environmental, Inc. 
Golden Gate Tank Removal, Inc. 
1455 Yosemite Avenue 
San Francisco, CA 94124 
 
Direct Phone: 415-970-9088 (GGE), 415-512-1555 (GGTR) 
Cellular Phone: 415-686-8846 
Email: wheelerbrent@ymail.com, b.wheeler@ggtr.com 










